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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 4th February 2012
Laganvale Band Room, Wansbeck Street, Belfast

Chairperson
Allan Davison

Attendees

Bill Clements, William Caughey, Jeanette Morton, David Leonard, Patricia Gibson, Fred McCrea, Sam Howlett, Alan Hunter, John Patton, David Johnston, Allan Davison, Ken Tweedie, Ronnie Kennedy, Stephen Kennedy, Paul Kirk
Apologies

No apologies were received
Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and accepted by those who were present. 
Correspondence
John Murdock of Belfast Temple Band of Salvation has contacted the BBL to request that an advertisement be placed in the Fivemiletown programme advertising their upcoming concert on 24th March. They would also like to distribute flyers on the day. This was discussed later in the meeting.
Magheramorne Silver Band have notified the BBL that their secretary is now Christina Cameron. 

Graeme Cruickshank from Scotland, who has entered the Solos & Quartets, has been in contact to request help in finding an accompanist for his performance on the day. Paul Kirk confirmed that he has emailed band secretaries regarding the matter.

The NIBA have requested that the BBL provide a list of suitable test pieces for the upcoming Championship of Ireland contest by the end of May 2012. 

Bob Quick of St Michael’s College has been in contact to request that the BBL re-issue their prize cheque from the 2011 Spring Festival. This was discussed later in the meeting. 

Prof. Michael Alcorn from Queen’s University has contacted the BBL to advise that due to a very busy booking schedule, he has booked the Whitla Hall for Friday, Saturday, Sunday 23rd-25th November for a proposed Festival of Brass. Previously, only the 7th December had been available which would likely have proved unsuitable to bands but 24th November had become available due to a cancelled booking. This was discussed later in the meeting.

Paul Kirk advised the meeting with regret of the death of Denis Gillespie on 8th January. Denis had been a member of Downshire Brass and the Reid Memorial band previously for over 50 years. Denis’s family have enquired about the possibility of providing a memorial trophy to the BBL.  This was discussed later in the meeting.

Treasurer’s Report

Stephen Kennedy informed the meeting that the balance in the current account was £4631.22 with investment account balance being £2059.73. He noted that the inflated current account balance was largely due to affiliation fees and entry fees for Solos & Quartets.
Solos & Quartets Competition 2012
Alan Hunter advised that there have been 192 entries this year (123 in Junior Sections, 69 in Senior Sections).
£664.50 has been raised in entry fees.

Although the adjudicator for the Junior Sections has been confirmed, the quest for an adjudicator for the Senior Sections has so far drawn a blank despite contacting 5 possibilities the last few days. 

It was suggested that the following people should be contacted: Chris Blake, David Catherwood, Windsor Hylands, Jack Burch, Alfie Burch.

Start times on the day will be 09:30 for Junior Sections and 09:40 for Senior Sections.

Alan Hunter will contact all competing bands with approximate timings for the day.

Fivemiletown Contest
Paul Kirk informed the meeting that Banbridge Silver have now withdrawn from the contest due to player availability issues and that entries have been received from Letterbreen Silver and Kilskeery Silver. 18 bands will now compete on the day.
Start time on the day will be 09:30 with 2nd Section not starting before 14:30.

In order to lessen changeover times between bands, it is hoped that all percussion will be supplied on the day with bands permitted to use their own snare drum and glockenspiel, as per the Festival of Brass at Queen’s contest. A 10-minute time limit for setting up will be strictly enforced. Bands will also be asked to clear the performance area as quickly as possible.
Allan Davison confirmed that total sponsorship on the day is £2075. Accordingly, he proposed the following prizes for each section:

	Section
	1st Prize
	2nd Prize
	Entertain-ment
	Best March
	Best Soloist

	5th / Unaffiliated
	75
	-
	-
	-
	-

	4th Grade
	125
	75
	70
	40
	40

	3rd Grade
	150
	100
	70
	40
	40

	2nd Grade
	250
	175
	70
	40
	40

	Championship
	350
	275
	70
	40
	40


Total Prize fund: £2175

All present agreed that the proposed prize fund was acceptable.

Details of 2nd rehearsal venue will be confirmed in due course. Bands will be advised to bring their own music stands.
The draw was then made as follows:

5th Grade / Unaffiliated: 1. Kilskeery Silver Band
4th Grade: 1. Letterbreen Silver 2. Dungannon Silver 3. Warrenpoint Silver 4. Poyntzpass Silver
3rd Grade: 1. CWA Brass 2. Comber Silver 3. St Mark’s Silver 4. Wellington Memorial Silver

2nd Grade: 1. Ballyduff Silver 2. Roughan Silver 3. Templemore Silver 4. 3rd Carrickfergus Silver
Championship: 1. Strabane Concert Brass 2. 1st Old Boys Silver  3. Downshire Brass 4. Murley Silver 5. Laganvale Silver

The matter of the Belfast Temple Band advertising in the programme was discussed and it was agreed that a small advert be placed in the programme free of charge. 

Spring Festival 2012

Paul Kirk confirmed that the following bands have so far entered the contest:

Schools: St Michael’s College, Omagh Academy
Junior Bands: 1st Old Boys Youth, 3rd Carrickfergus Silver

5th Grade/Unaffiliated: Kilskeery Silver

4th Grade: Banbridge Silver, Poyntzpass Silver

3rd Grade: CWA Brass, Wellington Memorial Silver, St Mary’s Silver (TBC)

2nd Grade: Roughan Silver, Ballyduff Silver, 3rd Carrickfergus Silver

Championship: Murley Silver, Laganvale Silver, Downshire Brass, 1st Old Boys Silver, Strabane Concert Brass

Allan Davison has spoken to Tommy Barr and confirmed that the North West Festival will endeavour to cover most expenses of the contest. Financially, the day should be OK.
Trophies are to be returned to BBL executive by the next meeting in March, with the exception of the School Band and Junior Band trophies.

Alan Hunter has attempted to contact Regent House School to request that the return of trophies in their possession but has not yet succeeded. 

The draw for the contest will take place at the next BBL meeting in March.

Alan Hunter will contact Donal Doherty of the Western Education and Library board to request of use of the board’s percussion on the day.

Festival of Brass

It was agreed by all present that the contest should proceed on Saturday 24th November in the Whitla Hall, Belfast. The BBL Executive will now proceed to put plans in place and seek sponsorship.
Other Business

It was agreed by all present that the 2011 Spring Festival prize cheque be re-issued to St Michael’s College.

Regarding the proposed Denis Gillespie Memorial Trophy, it was agreed that the BBL accept the proposal with a view to the Gillespie family perhaps making a presentation at this year’s Spring Festival. Paul Kirk will contact the family to discuss further.

Allan Davison advised the meeting the working group which had been seeking to create the UK Brass Band Alliance has now been wound up. The working party found that they were unable to continue until the various English associations and organisations had resolved their differences. 

Sam Howlett advised the meeting that Frank Moore is unwell and is currently in hospital. Those present wished Frank well.

Next Meeting

The BBL will meet again on Saturday 3rd March at 3pm in Laganvale Band Room. 
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